
Wham Chairman’s Report for 2025 
 

Welcome everyone to the AGM of WHAM. 

Once again your committee has had a busy year trying to keep up with all the new 
proposals that directly or indirectly affect the boating community throughout the West 
coast of Scotland and beyond. 

From Conservancy charges to CMAL’s Harbour Revision Consolidation Orders, not 
forgetting Oban Bay, Duncan has been very busy sending out emails for us to read. 

I would like to thank all the committee members for their help and time with a big 
thanks to Duncan and David Wilkie for going the extra mile on the change to an 
Incorporated SCIO. (More on this subject later). 

Roger Thwaites stepped down from the committee this year, however we managed to 
co-opt Boyd Holmes and Jeremy Birnie on to the committee to give us a full 
compliment. 

The weather this summer is best forgotten although a warm September gave us all hope 
for a good season in 2025. 

As always the committee welcomes comments and enquiries from our members as to 
how we can help and support you in any way. 

Fair Winds 

 

Jim Traynor 
Chairman  
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